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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Budd’s Lane Highway Works 

Following the road works on Budd’s Lane and at the Camp Road junction, you may have 

noticed that new Parallel zebra crossings have been installed. In the Summer Term, we held 

an assembly to explain how these work and the attached leaflet gives you further information. 

In addition to the leaflet, in the interests of the safety of all road users, I have also been asked 

to share the following information: 

• The pavement on the school side is now for shared use with cyclists, so pedestrians 

will need to look out for cyclists and cyclists need to dismount if there is a large group 

of pedestrians blocking the path. 

• Any cars parked on the school side of Budd’s Lane in the permitted sections of the 
road, need to look for cyclists on the pavement before opening their door.  

• Pavement parking is not acceptable in any circumstances and parking restriction such 
as yellow lines and zigzags need to be observed as these are now enforceable with a 
Traffic Regulation Order resulting in a Fixed Penalty Notice and fine. 

• The footway on the other side of Budd’s Lane has also been widened so pedestrians 
can use this without conflict with cyclists and then they can cross at the zebra crossing 
outside the Infant School entrance or the pinch point next to the Junior School side 
entrance. 

• The speed limit is now 30 mph for the entire length of Budd’s Lane, but at school times 

it would be advisable if families could keep it to 20mph for children’s safety. 

Furthermore, the Garrison Pool car park has now been sold and will no longer be available for 
parking.  Families are being advised to use Hampshire Road car park, Guadeloupe car park 
or Martinique House car park whilst a new temporary car park is being built. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mrs A Larby 
Deputy Headteacher. 
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